                                                                 Harvard Council on Aging

                                                                 Board of Directors Meeting

                                                                         June 14,  2010

Present: Sharon Briggs,  Barbara Kemp, Carlene Phillips, Bill Mohn, Mike Peters, Connie Larrabee. Ginger Quarles

Absent: Colleen Nigzus, Fran Nickerson, Janice Goodell

Call to order: 4:05 p.m.

The minutes of the May board meeting were approved as submitted.

The treasurer’s report was approved as submitted. Bill reported that the yearly audit is almost finished and that COA accounts are on track. 

Action Plans Update
 Sharon suggested postponing action plan progress reports until the planning meeting in August, when we will develop plans for the upcoming year.  The planning meeting is set for Monday, August 30 from 9 a.m. to 12 p.m. at Hildreth House.

Old Business
      Handyman Project: Ginger reported that town counsel has produced liability release forms to protect the town in case of a mishap involving the handyman program. Ginger said that 8 senior citizens have expressed interest in having work done, and that 4 volunteers have stepped forward to tackle various projects, including yard work, repairing a leaky faucet, and dealing with a crumbling rock wall. Sharon pointed out that the handyman program is a crucial component of COA efforts to help seniors stay in their homes, and that it’s important to keep track of its progress.

      Hildreth House maintenance:  Sharon invited Tim Bragan to attend the June board meeting to discuss the issue, but had no response. She will try again in September.

      Municipal Building Task Force: Sharon reported that the senior center subcommittee plans to tour senior centers in other towns before developing a proposal for Harvard. Ginger said that we shouldn’t assume that a renovated Town Hall would come before progress on a senior center, because the availability of funding might be in our favor.  In any case, it is clear that a workable septic solution will be essential.

      COA video: Jared King, a student volunteer, has been filming various COA activities, including exercise classes, and is anxious to start filming interviews with staff members. He will continue working on the video this summer. 

       Reverse 911: Sharon reported that she had contacted the fire chief about helping with this project, but has made no progress with him. Ginger said she would like to be able to use reverse 911 this summer to inform seniors about possible shelter  in case of extreme heat.

      Board candidate: Laura Andrews has decided she can’t join the COA board, so there was a discussion about other potential candidates. Sharon will speak to a couple of suggested members to see if they have any interest in the COA, and will also consult Marie Sobalvarro.  The board won’t meet again  until late August, so any further discussion will wait until then.

New Business
        BBQ:  The barbeque is set for July 18, and events coordinator Judy Pon wants to know what her budget is. Judy plans to ask the Lions Club for leftover food from the July 4 festivities, and needs to know how much help she will get from the board. Sharon, Barbara, Carlene, and Mike all volunteered to help that day, and we will try to get some students to help set up, as well. When Judy knows what she needs, she will email the board so members can sign up to provide whatever  food or supplies are needed. 

      Volunteer Appreciation: The COA’s first-ever volunteer appreciation event is tentatively scheduled for fall, but its format is still undecided. Ginger favors a late-afternoon event of some kind, preferably somewhere that won’t charge a fee, because there’s no money in the budget for this project. After a brief discussion, the board agreed that Ginger should ask Judy Pon if she has any suggestions.

      Parlor shades: Ginger suggested that insulated shades in the upstairs parlor would be good for climate control, similar to those in the computer and card rooms. The board agreed, and decided that half the funding could come from the expense line and the other half from an unspent Woman’s Club gift.

Director’s Report
     Hot Water Heater: Ginger reported that she is still trying unsuccessfully to get  town officials to deal with the hot water heater’s rotten-egg smell. The board agreed that a new, much smaller and more efficient heater would solve the problem, but that a solution is not a high priority with the town.

     Vacation plans: Ginger will be on vacation from June 30 to July 7, and asked for some coverage help. Maria Holland and Bill Hebert will cover most of the required time, but Carlene and Sharon agreed to fill in for a couple of hours each on two separate afternoons.  Hildreth House will be closed on Friday, July2, and on Monday, July 5.

      Air Conditioner: Ginger put a notice in the newsletter asking for a used air conditioner and got a response from Harvard Help, offering to buy one.  The board agreed to accept the offer with thanks, and to buy a second small unit with money in the expense account. The two air conditioners will go in the upstairs parlor and the computer room to make those rooms more comfortable this summer.
The meeting was adjourned at 5:55 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Connie Larrabee

